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March 27, 2020 
 
 
Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza  
Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
Dear Ms. Burgess: 
 
This electronic filing for the Level 3 Telecom of New York, LP, NY PSC Tariff No. 2 
discontinues some of the Company’s voice services in the Manhattan metropolitan area. The 
following voice and data services are discontinued in the Manhattan metropolitan area: Basic 
Business Line Service, VersiPak Flex® T-12, Direct SIP Service, and Managed IP Trunks. 
 
The Company filed a partial discontinuance notice and exit plan on October 3, 2019 with the 
New York Public Service Commission.  The Company also filed a 214 application on 
September 11, 2019 with the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) and notified affected 
business customers of the discontinued service by letter via U.S. mail on August 28, 2019.  This 
Matter, #19-02282, was approved on January 31, 2020. 
 
The Company respectfully requests that the proposed changes become effective on 
April 27, 2020.  Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Sharon 
Alvarado at 720-779-8234. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
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